
60% dissatisfied with Taiwan’s ruling
DPP Party: poll

Almost 60 percent of people in Taiwan are unhappy with the performance of the
current administration led by the Democratic Progressive Party (DPP), a poll
released by the Taiwanese Public Opinion Foundation showed Monday.

The poll, which was conducted by telephone between April 17 and 18 among
1,082 adults age 20 and older, showed that 59.1 percent of respondents were
dissatisfied with the DPP’s performance, in comparison to the 35 percent who
were satisfied.

Disapproval toward the DPP administration can be seen in people of different
ages, occupations and regions across the island, said You Ying-lung, chairman
of the foundation.

“For example, residents of all occupations, except farmers, expressed
widespread criticism toward the DDP,” You noted.

The survey also showed about 46 percent of the public expressed
dissatisfaction with Taiwan leader Tsai Ing-wen’s performance, 11 months
after she took office on May 20 last year. The rate is the second-highest in
the foundations’s monthly poll.

Serial killer in N. China prosecuted
on 4 criminal charges

Suspected serial killer Gao Chengyong, detained in Baiyin, Gansu province
last year, was prosecuted on four crimes, including intentional killing,
raping, robbery and insulting the corpse, on Monday, April 24, 2017.
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Police detain Gao Chengyong in Baiyin, Gansu Province, on Aug. 26,
2016. [File photo]

Gao Chengyong, 53 years old, was accused of the rape and murders of 11
victims, including an 8-year-old girl, in northern China.

Gao Chengyong was caught in a grocery store by police in Baiyin on August 26,
2016. Nine murders linked to the suspect occurred in the city in Gansu
province.

The Ministry of Public Security has said the suspect confessed to 11 murders
in Gansu and Inner Mongolia autonomous region between 1988 and 2002.

Gao targeted young women dressed in red and would follow them home, where he
would rape and kill them, often by cutting their throats.

The killer also mutilated the victims’ bodies, which resulted in the Chinese
media dubbing him China’s Jack the Ripper.

2 former senior officials indicted for
corruption

Wang Baoan, former head of the National Bureau of Statistics, and Li
Chengyun, former vice governor of southwest China’s Sichuan Province, have
been indicted on suspicion of accepting bribes, the Supreme People’s
Procuratorate announced Tuesday.

Wang was indicted by prosecutors in Zhangjiakou city, Hebei Province.
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According to the indictment, Wang is accused of taking advantage of his posts
of assistant and vice finance minister as well as head of the NBS to seek
benefits for others, and illegally accepting a huge amount of money and
property either by himself or through “specially related persons.”

Li was indicted by prosecutors in Liupanshui city, Guizhou Province.

He is accused of taking advantage of his posts when he worked as Party chief
of Deyang city and as Sichuan’s vice governor to seek benefits for others and
illegally accepting a huge amount of money and property either by himself or
through “specially related persons,” according to the indictment.

Suicide top cause of death among young
Chinese

Suicide has become the leading cause of death of young Chinese people, aged
between 15 and 35, according to a survey carried out by the Chinese Ministry
of Health.

Young people taking their own lives is becoming a serious issue in Chinese
society, reports Legal Daily.

Causes and solutions of suicide vary between different people. Some of the
most common causes of suicide are a history of mental illness in the family,
social isolation, relationship and financial problems, says Wu Mingxia, a
psychological expert from China’s Southwest University.

In many cases, liability has become a controversial issue, with some families
insisting that universities should be held liable when students commit
suicide at college. Some even seek compensation for the loss of their loved
one.

In interviews carried out by journalists on the subject of suicide, the
majority of people seem to agree that educational establishments should bear
a large part of the responsibility for campus suicides saying that they have
a duty to counsel students, and help maintain their mental and physical
health.

However, many feel that parents also need to shoulder partial responsibility,
as they ought to be aware of the potential suicide risks of their children.

Beyond the issue of responsibility, suicide prevention and psychological
counseling are seen as significant ways to reduce the level of campus
suicide, and both schools and parents agree that there is much work to be
done on means of preventing suicide among young people.

http://www.government-world.com/suicide-top-cause-of-death-among-young-chinese/
http://www.government-world.com/suicide-top-cause-of-death-among-young-chinese/


Navy training exercises deemed success

Liaoning carrier battle group [File Photo] 

The Chinese Navy has disclosed a series of exercises and missions carried out
this month as part of long-term efforts to hone the operational capabilities
of its combat forces.

Details of the exercises and sea patrols were provided in a news release
ahead of the 68th anniversary of the People’s Liberation Army Navy’s
founding, which was on Sunday.

This month, a group of combat ships led by the CNS Xuzhou, a guided missile
frigate, carried out combat exercise in the Western Pacific, J-15 carrier-
borne fighter jets conducted tactical training above Bohai Bay, various types
of naval aircraft made regular patrols over the East China and South China
seas, and new-generation submarines sailed silently through deep oceans.

These were a small part of what the Navy has been doing to improve its combat
readiness, the news release said, adding that each year every combat vessel
and submarine will spend nearly eight months at sea, carrying out patrols,
drills and training.

Every day, dozens of aircraft, more than 100 ships and submarines and
thousands of Navy personnel are in operation, it added.

According to military observers, the length of time a ship or submarine can
perform at sea is a key indicator of its capability, as only those with good
equipment, reliable logistics and a well-trained crew can regularly make
long-term voyages.
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The news release also said the CNS Liaoning, China’s only aircraft carrier,
continues to move toward gaining full operational capability. The Liaoning
carrier battle group completed a cross-sea, live-fire exercise at the end of
last year, marking a big step in the group’s development.

So far, dozens of J-15 pilots and landing signal officers have become
qualified to operate aboard the carrier, the Navy said, adding that
construction on the first domestically developed carrier is proceeding well.

It also said the nuclear submarine force has made “great progress” in its
efforts to enhance fighting ability, without elaborating.

Rear Admiral Du Benyin, deputy political commissar of the PLA Navy’s South
Sea Fleet, said long-distance training, international exercises and escort
missions have tested the Navy’s front-line commanders and sailors and
improved their capabilities.

“During the process, we also found and solved problems such as inefficient
logistical support. Though we have made achievements, we are fully aware that
more efforts are needed before we become a strong navy,” he said.

Senior Captain Hua Ming, deputy commander of a submarine flotilla with the
East Sea Fleet, said that he remembers when the Chinese Navy began escort
missions in the Gulf of Aden, some officers from other units told him their
ships were unable to fulfill all of their designated tasks.

“But after these years, the Navy now has a great number of advanced
destroyers, frigates, submarines and planes. These new weapons enable us to
better safeguard our maritime interests and sovereignty,” Hua said.

Talking about his unit, he added, “In the submarine force, we treat each
training mission as if it were a real combat scenario.”

Since 2012, the PLA Navy has taken delivery of several new types of ships,
which strongly strengthened its defense and strike capacity, the Navy said.

Last year, the Navy commissioned 18 ships, including a Type-052D guided
missile destroyer, three Type-054A guided missile frigates and six Type-056
corvettes.

These ships have a total displacement of 150,000 metric tons, roughly half
the overall displacement of the British navy.

Since the start of this year, the PLA Navy has commissioned at least five
ships: a destroyer, an electronic reconnaissance ship, a training ship and
two corvettes, according to information provided by the Navy.


